CITY OF PORT LAVACA

CC MEETING: 9/11/2023

DATE: 9/6/2023

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR WHITLOW AND CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS

FROM: DERRICK SMITH, DIRECTOR OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

SUBJECT: APPOINTMENT/REAPPOINTMENT OF PLANNING BOARD
MEMBER

BACKGROUND:

The Planning Board has a vacancy and a letter of interest from Sheryl Cuellar has been
received. She has expressed interest in a second full-term appointment with the
Planning Board. Mrs. Cuellar is a pillar in the Port Lavaca community and feels that
her experience in meetings and passion towards Port Lavaca will be a good resource to
the Planning Board.

There are no term limits established and the full term is for a period of two (2) years.

RECOMMENDATION:
Staff recommends approval.

ATTACHMENTS:
See letter of interest from Sheryl Cuellar attached.



Sheryl Cuellar

108 Boston, Port Lavaca, Texas 7979
Phone: 361-676-5807

City of Port Lavaca City Council

September 1, 2023

Dear Members of Port Lavaca City Council

I, Sheryl Moore Cuellar, am submitting this letter asking you to please vote to reinstate me as a member of the
City of Port Lavaca Planning Board. | have served two terms and have enjoyed the work that we have done to
make Port Lavaca the best it can be both in the near future and in the decades to come.

I have been very excited to see the changes and additions we have discussed and passed on to you come to
fruition and see the positive impact and growth it has been for the citizens of this city. We have such wonderful
people working towards a common goal in so many different areas of this city office and within the community that
I'am looking forward to seeing things through and being a part of the growth and pulse of the city.

I hope that you will consider what we have accomplished and will allow me to continue in my work for you and
our wonderful city.

Sincerely,

Sheryl Moore Cuellar




